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Wincanton Health Centre

Dyke's Way, Wincanton, Somerset, BA9 9FQ

01963 435700 

Patient Participation Group Meeting Held at Wincanton Health Centre at 4.00pm On Thursday 16th January 2020
Present: 
PPG: Nigel Engert, Janette Cronie, Hazel Rodber, Steve Gleghorn, Kath White, Sharne Compton, Roger Farnsworth
Bruton PPG: Robin Currie 
WHC Staff: Jay Nation, Melissa Kelly, Dawn Higgins 
SPARK Somerset: Sue Crisfield, 
Somerset CCG: Jess Brown, 
Healthwatch Somerset: Tanya Camberwell 
Apologies: Brendan Adams, Sarah Jones
Minutes of Last Meeting: Agreed and can be published.
Practice Update: 
New Practice Nurse (Hannah) starting soon. Melissa Kelly (Lead Practice Nurse) currently helping Bruton out on a Friday. Annette Lucas (Health Coach) will be working at Wincanton full time from Feb and dropping her shifts at Bruton. 2 new admin/reception staff starting end of January. No other staff changes.
Currently working hard on our QOF to meet the March deadline. 
Cervical screening recalls going well, with the Health Coaches inviting in 300 patients, and early morning clinics booked up. 
Melissa Kelly mentioned urine dipsticks and the drive to educate patients about their use, now being reduced. Health Coaches are phoning patients due for learning disability reviews in conjunction with the QOF process. 
Reports From Chairman and Members: Nigel had read the draft edition of the Somerset CCG Primary Care Strategy 2019-2014 which had just been published. It was due to be discussed at the CCG PPG Chairs meeting on Thursday 23rd Jan which he was unable to attend. SHS PPG Chairs meet on Tuesday 21st Jan in Somerton. Steve will attend on Nigel’s behalf. There will be a further SHS PPGs meeting the following week in Yeovil which Nigel and Steve will both attend. 
Nigel had been in touch again with Emily Taylor concerning his offer to relaunch the local Health & Social Care Forum, originally for Wincanton only.  Emily thought it should cover the whole PCN  and would be discussing this with the PCN's members. He had copied Sue into his latest email to Emily.

Somerset has 13 Primary Care Networks (PCNs) across 12 areas, with Wincanton in South Somerset East. There are 8 Complex Care Hubs, Wincanton's being based at Wincanton Community Hospital. Complex Care Teams work closely with WHC and other local GP practices to prevent patients with complex needs from being admitted to YDH. Nigel hoped to establish a partnership with the League of Friends of the Hospital so that we can work more effectively together to promote the interests of patients in this area.  

Janette said that YDH A&E reported a 20%  increase in ambulance attendance compared to this time last year. 
Jess Brown - CCG Digital Team outlined the latest developments in IT relating to patient services (AskmyGP, EngageConsult, Patient Access and the NHS App). WHC currently use Engage Consult and Patient Access.  Patients can also use the NHS App. The CCG is currently researching AskmyGP. There are also other options which can be accessed such as Organ Donation. 

Jess will send online statistics concerning WHC patients to Jay for the PPG to examine at its next meeting as well as more information on the online services available which the PPG may help to publicise. An article in the next edition of "The Word" was suggested. Online services are not designed to replace face to face patient services but are another option for patients. 
Steve may join the Digital Champions Group set up by Jess. 
Jess promised to send Robin Currie information about online access for Bruton patients.
Sue Crisfield – SPARK Social Prescribing Co-ordinator for South Somerset East PCN. Sue had worked for the YMCA for 5 years previously with young people. She is now working alongside the Health Coaches across the SE Somerset PCN to identify local needs, such a patients who are socially isolated. The PCH have set up a Steering Committee which will meet every few weeks. They are also planning to support better mental health provision in schools. In the last 5-10 years young people’s mental health has plummeted, following a significant fall in Government funding.  Sue will  to be focussing on support for carers under 60, as well as befriending and therapeutic activities such as singing. Support meetings for younger carers take place in association with Health Coaches. Befrienders are interviewed and DBS checked. Laurence (Health Coach) is already liaising with the National Trust at Stourhead who are keen to co-operate in providing support for patients.  
Tanya Camberwell - Healthwatch Somerset had just started her job. She hopes to link in with the PPG and attend meetings. Healthwatch are carrying out a survey of patients across Somerset to find how easy they find accessing their local GP services and will discuss the results with the CCG, CQC and the GP practices themselves. 
Future Projects: Working alongside Health Coaches to promote services for diabetic and pre-diabetic patients could be one of our future projects.
Financial Report:  Still £678.79 in credit.
Virtual PPG: No change 
Suggestion Box: None
Any Other Business: Steve suggested that DNAs (Patients who did not attend appoitments) should be on the agenda of our next meeting.
Actions: 
· JN to publish last meeting minutes online

· JN to add Sue to our PPG mailing list

· Jess Brown to send Robin Currie information on online access for Bruton patients
· Jess Brown to send JN NHS app information for her to publish

· Jess Brown to send JN Digital Champions Group minutes

· JN to research the number of DNAs add this item to the agenda for discussion next meeting under Future Projects
Date of Next PPG Meeting: 16:00 on Thursday 20/02/2020
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